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March 2012 
Newsletter of the  
Potomac River Jazz Club        www.prjc.org 
 
 

Join us for the PRJC “Spring Fling” Event 
With Ben Mauger’s Vintage Jazz Band 

 

March 25, 2012 – 2:00-5:00p.m. 
Knights of Columbus Rosensteel Hall 

9707 Rosensteel Avenue, Silver Spring, MD 

 

Join us for the PRJC March live music 
event with Ben Mauger-coming back to 
delight us with more "red flag waving" 
music. Ben’s Vintage Jazz Band plays that 
good ole “Hot Jazz” from the 1920’s-30’s, 
as well as the Swing NYC style revival 
Jazz made famous in the 1950’s-60’s.   

Check out their web site for a sample: 
www.benmaugersvintagejazzband.com 

This is sure to be a crowd pleaser! 
 

Admission: PRJC members ($20), General admission ($25) 
Youth & Students with valid student IDs (Free). 

 
 
 
 

Mark your calendars for the next PRJC Event: The Swing Time Big Band on April 29, 2-5p.m.!  
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OF GREATER WASHINGTON 

The PRJC is a 501C(3) nonprofit 
organization whose purpose is to 

preserve, encourage and promote the 
playing and appreciation of 

traditional jazz. CFC No. 78004. 
 
 

 

 
Officers* and Board Members 

 
President*   Barry Kelly  (703)323-0314  barrywkelly@netzero.net 
Vice-President*    Charles Enlind  (703)931-3748  cenlind@msn.com 
Treasurer*   Bob Lew     lewrobd@gmail.com 
Recording Secretary*  John Ayers  (703)683-4778 
Membership Secretary*  Ryan Borkenhagen (202)567-7752  prjcmembership@gmail.com 
Board Member   Allan Welcome  (703)437-4442   
Website Manager  Debbie Lew     PRJClub@gmail.com 
Tailgate Ramblings Editor Elie Cossa  (301)318-0634  prjctailgate@verizon.net 
Photographer   Joel Albert  (301)762-3323  jralbert@comcast.net 
Publicity & Events  John Stewart  (301)598-0915  ocstewart@gmail.com 
Board Member   Leslie Borkenhagen (202)567-7752  prjcmembership@gmail.com 
Board Member   Mike Flaherty  (703)920-2689  flaherty1310@aol.com 
Board Member   Richard Becker  (703)671-3312 
Publicity & Events  Timothy Onasch (703)671-3245  cplpickles@msn.com 
Raffle Manager   Wilda Von Stein (202)488-9227  wvonstein@verizon.net 
 

Volunteers 
Archivist/Jam Session Manager/Record Sales/Youth Learning - 
    Dave Robinson  (703)802-1632  jazzteacher@wap.org 

 

The next board meeting is scheduled for March 2012. Please contact Barry to submit a topic for discussion. 
 

 

 
 

Tailgate Ramblings 
 

Tailgate Ramblings is published monthly by the Potomac 
River Jazz Club, Inc. Copy and ads may be submitted by the 
15th of the month by email to editor, Elie Cossa, 
prjctailgate@verizon.net, or mailed to: 

 

9328 Wellington St. Lanham, MD 20706 
 

Articles may be reproduced, giving full credit, unless 
copyright is indicated. Please advise us of any such 
reproduction. 
 

All ads should be camera-ready copy (preferably digital 
media) and should be accompanied by check payable to PRJC. 
 

Advertising rates: 
 

Full-Page  $150  Half-Page     $90 
Quarter-Page  $55  Business Card Size $30 

 

Members receive 20% off all ads and  
two free business-card sized ads per year. 

 

 

 
Change of Address?  

Not receiving your Tailgate?  
 
To verify your address or submit a change, please 
contact Ryan Borkenhagen, Membership Secretary: 
 

prjcmembership@gmail.com 
(202)567-7752 (PRJC) 

P.O. Box 1842 
Annandale, VA 22003 

 
For those internet users, Tailgate Ramblings and 
other information about the PRJC is always 
available online on our website: 

 
www.prjc.org 
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PRJC REMEMBERS MEMBER ALBERT GILSON 
BROWN “G IL ”  (AGE 80) 

  

 

 

 

 

Born August 15, 1931 
in Lancaster, PA, passed 
away Saturday, January 
28, 2012 in Alexandria, 
VA from complications 
of a brain tumor. He lived and worked in the 
Washington, D.C. area for 45 years. In his 
professional career he focused on Executive 
Leadership of non-profit associations. He retired in 
2004 as the Executive Director of The Children's 
Inn at the National Institute of Health. Previously, 
he was the Executive Vice President of the 
American Alliance for Health, Physical Education, 
Recreation and Dance. Earlier in his career he held 
positions including the Executive Director, 
Association for Childhood Education International; 
Executive Director, American Institute for 
Conservation of Historic and Artistic Works; 
Executive Director, National Mental Health 
Association. 

Gil graduated from Lancaster Catholic High School. 
He earned his B.S. in Physics and Mathematics 
from Franklin and Marshall College in Lancaster, 
PA. He earned two advanced degrees: a M.A. in 
Philosophy from Woodstock College of Philosophy 
and Theology, Woodstock, MD and a M.A. in 
Sociology from Fordham University Graduate 
School in New York, NY. He also served as a Fiscal 
and Disbursing Officer in the United States Navy. 

Gil was a member of the American Society of 
Association Executives and the American 
Federation of Musicians. He was the drummer 
and a founding member of the Northern Virginia 
based, world renowned Buck Creek Jazz Band. 
His Dixieland Jazz band played and recorded 
around the world. He also served as spokesperson  

for Capital Hospice and as a volunteer Golf Marshal 
at the Pinecrest Golf Course in Alexandria, VA. 

He is survived by his devoted and loving wife of 30 
years Dale Smith Brown of Alexandria, VA; three 
children, Suzie Brown of Los Angeles, CA, Gil 
Brown, Jr. of Alexandria, VA and Andrew Brown 
of New York, NY; sister, Helen Leaman of 
Malvern, PA; brother, Charles Brown of Rancho 
Santa Fe, CA. 

A memorial service was celebrated on Thursday, 
February 2, 2012 at 11 a.m. at Westminster 
Presbyterian Church, Alexandria, VA. In lieu of 
flowers, the family suggests that memorial 
contributions be made to Life with Cancer, 8411 
Pennell Street, Fairfax, VA 22301 
(www.lifewithcancer.org). 

Published in The Washington Post on January 31, 2012 

 

 

PRJC REMEMBERS JAZZ SINGER BARBARA LEA 
(AGE 82) 

Barbara Lea, an understated jazz singer whose 
straightforward performances made her one of the 
foremost interpreters of classic American songs, 
died Dec. 26 at a hospital in Raleigh, N.C. from 
complications of Alzheimer’s disease. 

From her website www.barbaralea.com: 

Barbara Lea's taste and integrity and 
uncompromising standards, along with her devotion 
to lyrics and her deep musicality, have made her 
one of the most widely respected and admired 
interpreters of the classic American popular song. 
Her early recordings for Riverside and Prestige met 
with immediate critical acclaim and led to her 
winning the DownBeat International Critics' Poll as 
the Best New Singer of 1956. She appeared in clubs 
and shows throughout the eastern U.S. and Canada, 
on radio and television, in jazz festivals, and has 
over a dozen CD’s currently available on the 
Audiophile label. 
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PRJC M EMBERS ATTEND ADULT JAZZ CAMP IN 
SAN DIEGO  

By Stephen Luchter 
 
If you’re not improving, you’re going backwards. 
As a musician, the question then becomes, “how do 
I make it happen?  How can I improve my 
traditional jazz playing and interpretation?”  One 
way that’s worked for me and several other 
members of my band, the Jefferson Street Strutters, 
is to attend one of the jazz camps for adult 
musicians held in San Diego, Sacramento or New 
Orleans and get “master class” level instruction 
from some of the top musicians playing Our Kind 
Of Music. 
 
For the past several years I’ve attended the San 
Diego camp held the third week in January by San 
Diego’s America’s Finest City Dixieland Jazz 
Society to promote traditional jazz.   This year two 
other Potomac River Jazz Club members, Cathy 
Gotschall and Joel Albert also attended the camp. 
For Gotschall, it was her seventh camp experience. 
Albert was there for the third time.  He’s also 
headed for a third time to the New Orleans camp. 
In previous years Les Elkins and Terry Brown, 
other members of the Strutters band, have also 
attended the San Diego camp. 
 
I was “volunteered” to write about our experiences 
so other PRJC members who might be considering 
going to this or the other camps (see list below) 
could have a first-hand account of what to expect.   
The camp framework in San Diego is roughly 
typical of what occurs at all the jazz camps. 
All of the camps assume campers have a basic 
working knowledge of their instruments,  meaning 
they can read lead sheets fairly proficiently.  The 
emphasis of the camp is on playing smoothly as an 
ensemble, even with musicians you’ve never seen 
before. 
 
A couple of months before the camp, participants 
receive lead sheets of the eight to ten songs that will 
be worked on at the camp and receive a CD that 
includes each  of the tunes, typically an exemplary 
performance played by a great band.   The songs 
include  a mix of different styles, including 
20’s/30’s standards, blues, West Coast Revival, 
New Orleans, etc.   This year’s set list included  
 

 
 
classics such as Big Bear Stomp, Digga Digga Doo, 
and I Can’t Give You Anything But Love. 
 
The program starts on Thursday night with a 
concert by the instructors.  They play each of the 
tunes in the style they think most appropriate, 
discuss why they played it the way they did, and 
respond to questions.  This year the instructors were  
Phil Kirk on trumpet, Jim Buchmann on reeds, Clint 
Baker on trombone, John Royen on piano, Marty 
Eggers on bass and tuba, Katie Cavera on banjo and 
Steve Apple on drums.  
 
On Friday morning students attend separate 
workshops for front line or for back line 
instruments, with an emphasis on sectional playing.  
The Saturday morning session is devoted to 
workshops for each instrument group (tuba and bass 
players meet together, as do all reed players.   The 
afternoon and evening sessions are devoted to 
ensemble playing from the lead sheets that we were 
sent earlier (and presumably practiced).  
 
Students are assigned to a different band for each of 
the ten,  hour-long playing sessions. After each tune 
is played by the student band, the instructor 
critiques what the band did and suggests how the 
song might be played better.   There’s usually time 
to work on two or three of the songs, depending on 
how well the band plays.    Then it’s on to the next 
session where you work  with another group of 
musicians and a different instructor.  By the time 
Saturday night arrives you’ve had a chance to play 
with most of the other musicians and been taught by 
each of the instructors. 
 
A light breakfast is provided at the hotel, but lunch 
and dinner are on your own.  There’s a great 
selection of “mom-and pop” ethnic restaurants 
within a short walk of the hotel, but otherwise 
you’re either playing or listening from 9 AM to 9 
PM. Then, just when you think you’ve had enough 
music, there’s more.  After the class sessions 
conclude, there are jam sessions until 11, when the 
hotel requires the “noise” to stop.   The instructors 
usually join in the jam, so you get a chance to play 
with some top musicians. 
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The highlight of the camp then occurs on Sunday 
morning when campers give a performance for the 
entire camp.  As if this wasn’t enough immersion, 
camp registrants are invited to attend the San Diego 
jazz club’s monthly concert, this time with the 
instructors’ band. 
 
What do campers take away from the experience?  
Gotschall says she learned “Listen, listen, listen to 
your band mates when playing; if you can’t hear 
them – you’re playing too loud”.  And she offered 
some food for PRJC thought, suggesting that 
perhaps we ought to organize a camp here, allowing 
the primarily West Coast student body to sample the 
D.C. area’s many musical and cultural highlights. 
Albert noted that camp made him better realize that 
drummers should strive to play behind – not on top 
of -- the band, functioning in the role of an “engine 
room” accompanist. 
 
For me, the bottom line is that I always get a 
musical boost by attending the camp and believe it 
is well worth the time and money to attend. 
 
(Note: Steve Luchter is the co-founder of the 
Washington DC area trad jazz/Dixieland band, The 
Jefferson Street Strutters. He’s also notorious for 
getting half a dozen other musicians hooked on the 
jazz camp habit) 
 
 
Come play at an adult Jazz Camp down the line: 

 
 
New Orleans Trad Jazz Camp: New Orleans, LA 
June 10-15, 2012 (neworleanstradjazzcamp.com) Camp 
staff reports clarinet, trumpet, banjo, drums student slots 
now full – but there are openings for trombone student 
positions. 
 

Sacramento Jazz Camp: Sacramento, CA 
July 29- August 3, 2012 (sacjazzcamp.org) 
 

Welbourne Jazz Camp: Middleburg, VA 
August 16-23, 2012 (http://welbournejazzcamp.com) 
 

Jazz at Chautauqua: Chautauqua, NY 
September 16-20, 2012 (http://www.jazzatchq.com) 
 

San Diego Adult Trad Jazz Camp: San Diego, CA 
January 2013 – Date TBA 
(http://www.dixielandjazzfestival.org/jazzcamp.html) 
 

San Diego Jazz Camp students take a picture break 
during class. PRJC member Joel Albert is at right, 
behind drums 

Campers take part in nightly post-class jams. This one is 
guided by noted West Coast instructor/players Clint 
Baker (L) and Katie Cavera (C, waving behind banjo). 

PRJC Members Steve Luchter (C on clarinet) and Cathy 
Gotschall (at rear, on sousaphone) playing at final 
camper performance showing off what they learned in 
the classroom. 
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FEED THE K ITTY  
By Michael Steinman 

 
See more on Michael’s Blog: Jazz Lives: where “lives” 

is both a noun and a verb. http://jazzlives.wordpress.com 
 

�

�

 

�

�

�
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I feel bicoastal gloom at the cancelling of the Sweet 
and Hot Music Festival, the closing of the Oak 
Room in the Algonquin Hotel. Both of these sad 
events can be understood in economic terms, but 
these news stories are not new. 
 

I was speaking to a jazz musician two nights ago 
about his arrival in New York City in the mid-
Eighties, and invariably our conversation became a 
litany of jazz clubs and restaurants that featured live 
music — all gone now. Another musician reminded 
me of the magical decade of Fifty-Second Street: a 
block full of jazz clubs and nightspots that are now 
office buildings and chain pharmacies. A few 
months ago I asked a young musician how she was 
faring and she told me of taking a job in Whole 
Foods to be able to get by. 
 

I understand that the hospitality business — 
restaurants, clubs, and other sites providing 
entertainment, food, and drink in return for profit — 
cannot be philanthropic. When a club owner hires 
musicians, (s)he will want to see more money in the 
cash register (archaic terms these days) to offset the 
expense of the music. In an era when bar patrons 
turn to their iPhones and to the multiple television 
screens for their entertainment, does live music, 
creative improvised music, stand a chance? 
 

The other factor is the machine we are all utilizing 
at the moment, and I acknowledge my responsibility 
in the problem. “Why get dressed up in the cold to 
travel to a jazz club when there is so much to see 

and hear online? Who needs to leave the monitor? 
Besides, there’s that wall of CDs my spouse says I 
hardly ever listen to.” 
 

But I am talking about art and individuals that have 
more depth — and more fragility — than the 
moving images on the computer. Jazz musicians are 
more than mp3s. 
 

One can find true community from listening to 
living people create art for other living people: like 
minds assembled to share joy. 
 

But too often, jazz listeners think they are 
supporting the music by having a bumper sticker or 
a seat cushion that proclaims their allegiance to 
jazz. Writing BIRD LIVES on a wall won’t bring 
him back, and wearing a sparkly hat that says I 
LOVE DIXIELAND doesn’t help any player to pay 
the rent. Buying another CD is always a good thing, 
but ask any musician how much money (s)he has 
received from the sale. 
 

Jazz Studies Programs have their place, as do vast 
online collections of “free” music, but do any of 
these activities benefit the musicians and their 
families? 
 

So I propose, not for the first time, an individual, 
active commitment to the art form. If you are 
financially able and physically healthy, why not pay 
your debt to jazz by visiting a place where live jazz 
musicians are playing? Buy a drink or a meal. 
Listen attentively. Put something in the tip jar. Tell 
the manager / owner that you have made a special 
trip to this restaurant or club to hear ______ and her 
Hooligans (invent your own appropriate name). 
 

Yes, I know that (in my father’s words) things are 
tough all over. Sometimes the situation seems so 
bleak that one wants to retreat from those people — 
real and figurative — who have their hands 
outstretched to us. What I am proposing costs 
money, takes time, is occasionally inconvenient. 
But offering support to the people and music we 
love is a better use of our energies than mourning 
the losses after the sad news has registered. And 
being generous to jazz may help insure that we can 
hear and see it, live, in the future. 
 

The generous people I know write checks to worthy 
charities, institutions that do good. What have you 
done for jazz this month? It has done so much for 
you. 
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M USIC FESTIVALS NEED YOUR SUPPORT 
by Charles Enlind 

 
It seems that we have been posting news on the 
closing of lots of long-lasting jazz festivals of late. 
These festivals need your support – this can be in 
the way of attendance, donations, and by spreading 
the word to others. 
 
I just got back from my second trip to the North 
Carolina Jazz Festival in Wilmington, NC. This is 
an all-star event and essentially combines traditional 
jazz and classic jazz standards that all of us are 
familiar with. With the passing of the Early Jas 
Festival in Ohio and the Chattanooga Jazz Festival, 
this festival, which has been around 32 years, is a 
worthy successor for our members to check out. It is 
held at the Wilmington Hilton and has really top 
notch musicians such as John Royen, John Cocuzzi, 
Ed Polcer, Buckey Pizzarelli, Bria Skonberg, Chuck 
Redd, Kevin Dorn. Adrian Cunningham, Patrick 
Harrison, Nicki Parrott, Dion Tucker, etc. and in 
2013 will include Banu Gibson. 
 
The festival website is www.ncjazzfestival.com. 
This 3-day festival has been a sellout on their final 
evening both years I have attended. It is 400 miles 
from the Washington area which is 200 miles less 
than Chattanooga. 
 
Another festival potentially on the endangered list is 
the Great Connecticut Traditional Jazz Festival 
which I have attended for close to 25 years. They 
have gone from a 3-day event hiring bands from 
around the world to a l day event on July 28, 2012 
in Meriden, CT with 4 regional trad bands and 4 
blues bands. However the Hot Steamed Jazz 
Festival in Essex ,CT will have its usual line up of 
outstanding , trad bands from all over on June 22-24 
2012. 
 
If PRJC members can adapt to all star trad festivals, 
the North Carolina Jazz Festival in Wilmington has 
had top notch trad musicians for 32 years. Their 
next festival will be in February 2013. 
 
We may be losing some long time favorite festivals 
but we need to support the surviving festivals 
playing our kind of music. 

 

AWFUL SAD: THE SWEET AND HOT 
M USIC FESTIVAL  

By Michael Steinman 
 

See more on Michael’s Blog: Jazz Lives: where “lives” 
is both a noun and a verb. http://jazzlives.wordpress.com 

 
It is possible to feel a stinging grief at the loss of an 
institution. I write these words in a very sorrowful 
mood, because I have learned that the 2012 Sweet 
and Hot Music Festival has been cancelled. 
 
I came late to this particular party: my first (and 
only) encounter with this musical cornucopia was 
during the 2011 Labor Day weekend. But as I've 
documented elsewhere on JAZZ LIVES, it was 
overflowing with good music -- sweet and hot -- 
and good feeling. 
 
I understand why enterprises of this scope find it 
impossible to continue, and I don't plan to analyze 
the economic realities of 2012 here. I feel so sorry 
for the musicians who have lost another place to 
play, and for the hard-working people behind the 
scenes, especially my dear friend Laurie Whitlock, 
one of the hardest-working and kindest people in 
jazz. For now, I will think fondly of a whirlwind of 
jazz . . . I documented it on many videos on 
YouTube, but the future -- at least my own version 
of it -- isn't going to be the same without the Sweet 
and Hot Music Festival. 
 
I originally planned to add a video performance or 
two from the 2011 Sweet and Hot Music Festival to 
show what had happened there . . . and, by 
extension, what the dimensions of our loss would be 
-- but it seemed an impiety. My feelings find their 
best expression in silence. 
 
This is the space where the Sweet and Hot Music 
Festival used to be. 
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EDITOR ’S NIGHT OUT AT THE PALM COURT JAZZ 
CAFÉ 

By Elie Cossa 
�

 
Gene Hyden and Julie Fishelson  - Photo by Elie Cossa 
 
As a member of the Krewe of Cork, I make a yearly 
trek to New Orleans early in the Mardi Gras season. 
This year, I met Tailgate Ramblings photo 
contributor Gene Hyden for a great meal and 
amazing music at the Palm Court Jazz Café. Seated 
shortly right beside us was former PRJC member 
Julie Fishelson. 
 
The original intention was to see Lionel Ferbos and 
his band. Lionel was not there that evening, but 
wow was the band amazing. The lineup was as 
follows: 
 
 Piano -Lars Edegran 
 Banjo - Seva Venet 
 Clarinet - Brian O'connell 
 Bass - Peter Chuck Batie 
 Cornet - Jamie Wight 
 Trombone - Lucien Barbaren 
 Drums - Cori Walters 
 
They played a wonderful array of songs including 
Liza Jane, Dancing at Mardi Gras, Sugar, The 
World is Waiting for the Sun to Rise and more. If 
you are heading down to NOLA for French Quarter 
Fest, or otherwise, this is a must see group of 
musicians.  
 
If you are planning on attending French Quarter 
Festival and are interested, my birthday party is 
going to be Sunday afternoon, April 15 upstairs at 
Good Friends Bar from 2:00-4:00 p.m. Come on by! 
 

 
 

JAZZ PIANO  
A Poem by local writer Anne Harding Woodworth 

Originally published online at Innisfree Poetry Journal 
www.authorme.com/innisfree.htm 

 
Her lower jaw gobbles up the upper, 
while her crooked fingers grasp 
her walking stick, when on the road 
we meet, Lucille and I. 
 
When her fingers ache, she says, she plays 
piano, and she plays piano even when they don't. 
She used to play at moonshine parties tunes 
that sounded slightly off from what gods intended. 
 
At eighty-nine, she still slips extra beats in, 
odd and cozy, augmented sixths, 
fives against the fours at Rocky Hill Baptist, 
where they love the way she laces hymns. 
 
She practices piano every day 
and walks the road when her knees ache 
and when they don’t, 
but always with the stick of oak, 
 
calls it her baby-grand leg, 
says it helps her trek beyond hymnal. 
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LOCAL MUSICIAN OF THE M ONTH SPOTLIGHT – 
ANITA THOMAS, CLARINETIST  

By Ted Hayes (PRJC Member and Journalist) 
 

 
 

Sitting in with Conservatory Classic Jazz Band jam 
session at The Normandie in Potomac  on a recent 
Sunday was clarinetist Anita Thomas, this month’s 
Musician of the Month.  Her strong riffs with Dave 
Robinson’s group made her a welcome addition to a 
very musical afternoon. 
 
One reason for her skill – lots of practice. Thomas 
confesses to playing the clarinet for 30 years – and 
still has, and plays, the clarinet she was given when 
she was in eighth grade. “I often thank it for 
allowing me to make a living, taking me to far flung 
places and having great experiences,” Thomas told 
Tailgate Ramblings.  
 
Thomas has also played the saxophone for almost 
the same length of time and loves both instruments. 
“I’ve probably really studied jazz mostly on the alto 
sax,” she said. She has room for several styles  – hot 
New Orleans jazz, bebop and big-band swing. “I’ve 
even played free jazz with just me and a wonderful 
drummer, Jeff Cosgrove. And I’ve played in 
orchestras, Latin groups, show bands and rock 
bands – that’s what you do as a musician.” 
 
There is a special setting that attracts Thomas. “I 
love improvised or small-group jazz. There are so 
many variables with it that it’s exciting to not know 
what will happen. Of course there are certain ‘rules’ 

we abide by in any group – but it’s fun to see how 
creative and how much you can bend, within the 
framework, and still make great music together.” 
 
In her bio, Thomas, a native of Sydney, Australia, 
notes she has performed all over the world. As a 
freelance musician she began her career in Sydney 
working in clubs, pubs, and concert venues (the 
Sydney Opera House many times). She also played 
for musical theater and stage shows and toured 
Thailand and the South Pacific with various swing 
groups. Anita performed with local and 
international artists including James Morrison, John 
Morrison, Don Burrows, Monica Trapaga and 
Eugene J. Wright. Her own jazz quintet was very 
popular on the Australian jazz festival scene.  In the 
U.S., Thomas became a popular fixture on the west 
coast festival circuit.  She still serves on the faculty 
at the Sacramento Jazz Camp. 
 
Now based in Hagerstown, Thomas currently gives 
private lessons and teaches jazz ensemble at 
Frederick Community College. 
 
Thomas recalls that her first time with the PRJC 
came after an invitation by Dave Robinson to join 
him in a Sunday jam. She met Robinson when each 
taught at a music camp in California, and since 
moving to the East Coast four years ago, has sat in 
with PRJC players numerous times. 
  
What counts with Thomas, she says, “is my 
musicianship and the musicianship of the group I 
am playing with. Their experience and ability can 
affect the enjoyment of playing. When everything is 
swinging and grooving together it’s so much fun.” 
 
 

 
Join The Conservatory Classic Jazz Band for its 
monthly Jam Session on Sunday, March 11 from 

3:00-6:00 p.m. at Normandie Farm: 

(10710 Falls Rd., Potomac, MD, 301-983-8838). 
$10.00 for non-jammers, free to jammers. 

Come out and support these great local musicians 
and check out their new web site (featuring Joel 

Albert’s photography) www.ccjazzband.com! 
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UPCOMING PRJC EVENTS  
Mar. 11 The Monthly PRJC Jam Session: with The Conservatory Classic Jazz Band, 3-6PM at Normandie Farm Restaurant, $10 

for non-jammers. 10710 Falls Rd. Potomac, MD,(301) 983-8838 
Mar. 25 Ben Mauger's Vintage Jazz Band from PA, Knights of Columbus Rosensteel Hall, 9707 Rosensteel Avenue, Silver Spring, 

MD. 2-5pm.  
Apr. 29 The Swing Time Big Band at Rosensteel Knights of Columbus of Silver Spring, 9707 Rosensteel Avenue, Silver Spring, 

MD. 2-5pm.  
May 20 Dave Sager's Rhythm Maniacs at Rosensteel Knights of Columbus of Silver Spring, 9707 Rosensteel Avenue, Silver 

Spring, MD. 2-5pm.  
June 10 Dixieland Direct - expanded at Rosensteel Knights of Columbus of Silver Spring, 9707 Rosensteel Avenue, Silver Spring, 

MD. 2-5pm. Ph: 301-588-3303.  
Aug. 26 Glenn Crytzer Band with Meschiya Lake as vocalist, Rosensteel Knights of Columbus of Silver Spring, 9707 Rosensteel 

Avenue, Silver Spring, MD. 2-5pm. Ph: 301-588-3303.  
Sept. 8 The Annual PRJC Jazz Picnic with three great bands playing at Blob's Park, from 12-6pm!  
 

ONE OR MORE TIMES  
Mar. 1&10 Dixieland Direct Melody Tavern, 8-11PM. New live music venue with American cuisine, 3650 S. Glebe Rd., Arlington, 

VA (703)413-4141 NO cover charge. www.melodytavern.com 
Mar. 10 The Eric Felten Trio Jazz Nights at "Inn at Perry Cabin" in St. Michaels, MD. For information and reservations, call: 866-

278-9601, or see: www.perrycabin.com  
Mar. 17 Dixieland Direct Ice House Café and Oyster Bar, 7:30-11:30PM. 760 Elden St., Herndon, VA 20170, (703)437-4500. NO 

cover charge. www.icehousecafe.com 
Mar. 17 Halley Shoenberg Jazz Quintet performs Classic Jazz, Swing, Show Tunes and Halley's Originals in Concert at the 

Mansion at Strathmore, 10701 Rockville Pike, North Bethesda, MD. 6-7:30 PM, $20. Tickets at: www.HalleyJazz.com  
Mar. 25 The Hot Society Orchestra, Spanish Ballroom, Glen Echo Park, 7300 MacArthur Boulevard, Glen Echo, Md. $12. 3pm-

Dance Lesson, 3:30-6:00 Dance to Live Music performed by the HSO  
Mar. 31 The Eric Felten Trio Jazz Nights at "Inn at Perry Cabin" in St. Michaels, MD. For information and reservations, call: 866-

278-9601, or see: www.perrycabin.com  
Apr. 5&14 Dixieland Direct Melody Tavern, 8-11PM. New live music venue with American cuisine, 3650 S. Glebe Rd., Arlington, 

VA (703)413-4141 NO cover charge. www.melodytavern.com 
Apr. 21&22 The Peacherine Ragtime Orchestra Silent Film Program, 8pm at Jim Thorpe, PA on 4/21 (tickets, 

www.mauchchunkoperahouse.com), and 3pm at the State Theatre in Easton, PA on 4/22 (tickets, www.statetheatre.org).  
Apr. 22&29 The Hot Society Orchestra, Spanish Ballroom, Glen Echo Park, 7300 MacArthur Boulevard, Glen Echo, Md. $12. 

3pm-Dance Lesson, 3:30-6:00 Dance to Live Music performed by the HSO  
 

UP THE ROAD A PIECE  
Mar. 4 (NJJS) - The 43rd annual Pee Wee Russell Memorial Stomp with 5 great bands: George Gee's Jump, Jivin' Wailers Swing 

Orchestra, Warren Vache Quartet, Emily Asher's Garden Party, Mona's Hot Four (with vocalist Tamar Korn), and The 
Scholarship Ensemble at the Birchwood Manor in Whippany. $40 at the door, $30 in advance. www.njjs.org  

Mar. 7 (OCC) - Dan Levinson's authentic Django Reinhardt style group Fete Manouche. Box Office: 732-255-0500 for information, 
credit card purchases (no fee) or driving directions. Info: www.ocean.edu. The hall is at the end of College Drive, off County 
Road 549 (Hooper Ave). Free parking.  

Mar. 21 (Bickford) - The Big Bix Beiderbecke Birthday Bash with Jon-Erik Kellso's Bixtet providing hot music. Columbia 
Turnpike/Road (County Road 510) at the corner of Normandy Heights Road, east of downtown Morristown. box office ph: 
(973) 971-3706.  

Apr. 18 (OCC) Emily Asher's Garden Party debuts at OCC, following their triumph at JazzFest 2011. Box Office: 732-255-0500 for 
information, credit card purchases (no fee) or driving directions. Info: www.ocean.edu. The hall is at the end of College 
Drive, off County Road 549 (Hooper Ave). Free parking.  

Apr. 23 (Bickford) Baby Soda providing a hot jazz line-up. Columbia Turnpike/Road (County Road 510) at the corner of Normandy 
Heights Road, east of downtown Morristown. box office ph: (973) 971-3706.  

Apr. 30 (Bickford) Connecticut's pride, the Galvanized Jazz Band arrives, with Fred Vigorito cooking on cornet. Columbia 
Turnpike/Road (County Road 510) at the corner of Normandy Heights Road, east of downtown Morristown. box office ph: 
(973) 971-3706.  

 

Please call venue to confirm listings – things may change after newsletter 
publication. More great music events continued on the next page �  
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TRAD BANDS – CONTINUING GIGS 
Tue  Al Webber's Arcadians, 7:30 with Diva Ponti Lynch, vocalist, King's Court Tavern, 2-C Loudoun St SW, Leesburg, VA, 

703-777-7747.  
1st Wed Big Bertha's Rhythm Kings, 9 pm, Bertha's, 734 S. Broadway, Fells Point, Balt. 410-327-5795.  

Thurs  Not So Modern Jazz Qt+ (jam session), 7:30, St. Elmo's, 2300 Mt. Vernon Ave, Alexandria, VA, 703-739-9268.  
1st Sat The Redwine Jazz Band, with Ben Redwine, Tom Mitchell, John Previti, (swing trio), 8-10 pm, Westlawn Inn, North 

Beach, MD.  

2nd Sat Not So Modern Jazz Qt, with Bill Rowe, Westlawn Inn, North Beach, MD, 8-10 pm or later, 410 257-0001 for reservations.  
3rd Sat Jim Ritter and the Creole Gumbo Jazz Band, Westlawn Inn, North Beach, MD, 8-10+ pm, 410 257-0001 for reservations.  
Sun Mike Flaherty's Dixieland Direct featuring Henning Hoehne, Bob Boguslaw and Dallas Smith, 7:30-10 pm, Zoo Bar Cafe, 

3000 Connecticut Avenue NW, 202-232-4225. Sit-ins welcome for 3rd set. 
 

M ORE CONTINUING JAZZ GIGS 
Tue Greg Harrison Trio , 6:00, Mon Ami Gabi, 7239 Woodmont Ave, Bethesda, MD, 301-654-1234.  

4th Tue Paramount Jazz Orchestra (20's and 30's jazz with 10 piece band) Potomac Grill, 1093 Rockville Pike, Rockville, 
www.thepotomacgrill.com. 7-9 PM, great food and early-bird prices before 7pm. 301-630-1030.  

1st&3rd Wed Bayside Big Band, Bamboo Bernie's Bar'n Grill, Pasadena, MD, 630-1030, $15 incl. buffet and 1 drink (beer or wine).  
2nd Thurs Laissez Foure, 9:00, 30s jazz with a tinge of New Orleans at 1905 Restaurant, 1905 9th St NW Wash., DC. 202-332-1905  

3rd Thurs Yamomanem, 9:00, open jams, sit-ins welcome, Haydees, 3102 Mt. Pleasant Street, DC.  
3rd Thurs Jazz Quintet w/ Gary Gregg, Bangkok 54, Arlington, VA.  

Last Thurs The Hot Club of DC, 9:00, Gypsy Jazz at 1905 Restaurant, 1905 9th St NW Washington, DC. 202-332-1905.  
Fri  Doc Scantlin and his Imperial Palms Orch., Carlyle Club, 411 John Carlyle Street Alexandria, VA; 8:00, general 

admission to bar for $20, reserved seating also available, see carlyleclub.com  
Last Fri  Bayside Big Band will be playing for dancing at Blobs Park the last Friday of every month from 8- 12 PM.  

Sun The Hot Club of DC, Sunday Jazz Brunch Series at Oro Pomodoro (Napolitean Ristorante), 33A Maryland Ave., Rockville, 
MD. 301-251-1111, www.oropomodoro.com  

Sun Brooks Tegler's Hot Jazz, 5:30-8:30, Irish Inn at Glen Echo, 6119 Tulane Ave., Glen Echo, MD, 301-229-6600 
 

CATS ON THE KEYS 
Wed Greg Lamont, jazz pianist, Carlyle Club, Alexandria, no cover.  

Th &Fri Reinhardt Liebig, 8:00pm, Maplewood Grill, 132 Branch Rd, Vienna, VA, 703-281-0070, often w/guest musicians.  
Fri&Sat Darryl Ott , 7-10, Fish Market, Old Town Alexandria  
 

FESTIVAL INFO  
Apr 12-15, 2012 French Quarter Festival, New Orleans, LA. Free 4-day festival featuring more than 150  performers. www.fqfi.org/ 
May 4-6, 2012 CHATTANOOGA Traditional Jazz Festival , "The Last Hurrah!" with the Buck Creek Revival Jazz Band, Bob 

Schulz' Frisco JB, Grand Dominion JB, the High Sierra JB, and many more. More info is available on the website: 
www.chattanoogajazzfestival.com  

June 10-15, 2012 New Orleans Traditional Jazz Camp, New Orleans, LA. Join musicians from all over the world to study early jazz  
and raise your musicianship http://www.neworleanstradjazzcamp.com/ 

June 22-24, 2012 Hot Steamed Jazz Festival, Essex, CT Festival featuring trad bands from all over. www.hotsteamedjazz.com 
July 28, 2012 Great Connecticut Jazz Festival, Meriden, CT. Featuring regionsal trad and blues bands. www.greatctjazz.org 
Aug. 2-5, 2012 Satchmo Summerfest, New Orleans, LA. Free 4-day festival featuring music and education opportunities based on 

Louis Armstrong and his music. www.fqfi.org/ 
Aug. 12-17, 2012  The 2012 Jazz Vermont Camp, Mount Snow Resort in West Dover, Vermont. For information visit their website, 

http://www.jazzcamp.com/ 
For more information on upcoming fests, see Americanrag.com 
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Potomac River Jazz Club Membership Application 
Invite a Friend to join today! 

 
 

Name(s):  

Street Address:  

City/State/Zip:  

Phone:  

Email:  

How did you learn about us?  

  
 

Send Application with enclosed check payable to PRJC (or enroll online www.prjc.org) to: 
Membership Secretary P.O. Box 1842, Annandale, VA 22003 

 

 

Annual Dues 
Individual: $25 
Couple: $30 

Sustaining Member $75 
 

 If you Join  You Pay  Which Covers 
Jan-Apr   Full Annual Dues  Current Year 
May-Aug  ½ Annual Dues  Remainder of Year 
Sept-Dec  Full Annual Dues  Through End of Next Year 

 


